
THE PONY            EXPRESS 

In this issue:  

×/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ"ÖÙÕÌÙ

× Club Contact Info

×September  Meeting
Minutes
×Upcoming Events 

×BIR Schedule
×RA Schedule
×NEW MEMBER

×Cruise Recap
×Humor Found Online

×WOW 2017 
× Artistic View

×8ÖÜɀÝÌɯ&ÖÛɯ,ÈÐÓɯ

×Where is the Steg?
×Want Ads

October
2016

A Publication of the 

Upper Midwest Region of 

The Shelby American 

Automobile Club PRESIDENTôS CORNER

This past weekend, I was watching four different races from four different series. In those series, 

there is a definite youth movement going on throughout all of racing, but in three of those major 

series, it has hit like a ton of bricks.

Three of these "youngsters" are most impressive, and makes me wonder how did they get so 

good, so young!! What must it take for someone so young to rise to the top (or near the top) of 

their respective race series?

All sports (which have very steep learning curves), go through new, young talent arriving on a 

regular basis. Auto racing has taken this to a higher level.

Many of us have had our kids that have played baseball, football, soccer, basketball, or some 

other sports that required some degree of talent. Many had the talent, but for one reason or 

another, things didn't work out. Some had little or no talent, but a whole lot of desire, but again, 

things just didn't work out.

Racing is no different. Except racing has one added, very unique problem to overcome-FEAR! 

We all realize that speed should be respected, but on the race track, one has to balance that 

respect with a degree of reckless abandonment. The faster you go, the quicker things happen, 

and that danger level increases accordingly. The level of possible injury also increases at a 

similar rate!

But one must bury that fear a little deeper in the back of the helmet in order to run up front.

And it is at that point, the cream rises to the top. Those who can hit that balance, get those top 

rides in the top series. Apparently, the really special ones, get those rides even quicker now days.

NASCAR drivers Chase Elliott (Hendrick Racing), and Ryan Blaney (Wood Brothers Racing) are 

running at the front of the pack at the age of 20. In Formula 1, Max Vestappen races for Red Bull, 

is only 18! And he won his first race earlier this season! 18!!! Many believe many more will come.

Now granted, all three of these kids have racing in their blood, as their dads were pretty fair 

racers in their day. But not as 18 and 20 years old. It used to be that you didn't move up until you 

were in your mid-20's at the earliest. Today, if you haven't started to win by then, youòregoing to 

be replaced, and driving for a lesser team at best.

One has to admire the dedication of both the athlete and the family that has sacrificed for them to 

achieve that degree of success. Racing is very expensive (even more expensive than hockey), 

and very time consuming for everyone. Which makes these three drivers (and there are many 

other young drivers out there as well) even more impressive.

Without it, where would these kids be?

Now to throw a curveball at you. Remember earlier I mentioned there were four major race series 

on TV this weekend? The fourth one was the NHRA race from Charlotte. John Force won the 

Funny Car class for his 145th event win...at age 65!!!

Talk about dedication!!

Mike Boulka
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President:
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Vice Pres:  

Carole Ackerman (651) 365-0840

Treasurer:

Ericke Rosquist (612) 886-2185

Secretary:  
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CLUB REPRESENTATIVE

Dan Mattila                (763) 784-8668

CLUB PHOTOGRAPHERS

Ericke Rosquist (612) 886-2085
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CLUB COMMITTEES

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

Dave Smith (952) 914-9260 

Scott Sokol (952) 368-7262

NON-SHOW EVENTS COMMITTEE

Steve and Pam Flaten (952) 890-0080

Mike Boulka (612) 940-4457

CHARITABLE GIVING COMMITTEE

Carole Ackerman

Dan Bye    

Bill Cochrane

Jeff Condon

Dan Mattila
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Scott Sokol

CLUB DUES
Dues are $26 for a one-year membership. New members

pay $2.00/month through June 30th then $26 per year.

All memberships expire every June 30th.

MEMBER DATA CHANGES

Please send any directory changes to:

Chuck Anderson email:  umrsaac@gmail.com

CLUB LOGO ITEMS
~See Want Ads for items and Special Order options ~

Merchandise Managers:

Brian Bothwell (612) 710-6427

Tom Stark (763) 497-7574

FOR DISCOUNTS ON PARTS
Apple Valley Ford -15% Off Motorsports

Ask for Chad at   (952) 431-5900

WEBMASTER
Chuck Anderson:  umrsaac@gmail.com

FACEBOOK
Upper Midwest Region SAAC ïFord Mustang

CLUB EMAIL
umrsaac@gmail.com

NEWSLETTERS - WANT ADS

Kathie Boulka:  umrsaacnewsletter@gmail.com

Deadline for next issue:

October 18th

Please send any submissions to newsletter email 

address above.  Sending through other contacts 

may cause a delay in delivery and publication.

CLUB WEBSITE ADDRESS

WWW.MIDWESTSHELBYCLUB.COM

ñBlast from the Pastò photo last month:  Kathie Boulka in 1984 ïNo one else volunteered a photo!  ñChickens!!!ò  
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UMRSAAC monthly meeting minutes

September 12, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. by President Mike Boulka at the Golden Valley American 

Legion. 

New members and guests: Nile and Carol (I missed their last name)

Officerôs reports: 

ü Vice President: Carole Ackerman, Sturgis 10thAnniversary Mustang Show was a success, lotôs of fun.

ü Treasurer: Ericke Rosquistgave the financial report.

ü Secretary: Brian Farr, New Prague show this coming Friday and Nickle Dickle Days in Waconia 

September 17th.

ü Merchandise managers: See Tom Stark or Brian Bothwell for club merchandise. They have new hats, 

available in 3 different colors and some new jacket designs for members who wish to order one.

Committee / Activity Reports:

ü Non-Show Events Committee: Cruise to Veits in Buffalo was enjoyed by all.

ü Charitable Donations Committee: The club voted to donate the proceeds from the August show 

(rounded up to $1000) to the Wounded Warriors Support Group, bringing our total to $5000 for this 

year.

ü August 21st Car Show: Carol announced there were 161 cars at the Shakopee show. Open parking 

went well, no complaints.

Old Business:

ü Southwest Metro Mustang Club will host a National MCA show in June 2019. Pete Schmidt announced 

they are close to booking it with the Doubletree Hotel in Bloomington. More details to follow.

ü BIR track days coming up, September 26 and October 3 & 10.

New Business:

ü 50/50 Drawing was won by Sue Lindberg in the amount of $36.

ü Lenny Hanson is planning his Fall cruise to Grand Portage this year on Sept 24 & 25th.

ü Elections for club officers are coming up in November, consider running for a position.

ü ñWhereôs the Stegò contest for August was won by Maureen Stolley, the correct answer was ñVeteranôs 

Park in Lakevilleò

ü World Of Wheels will be back and will be held in the new US Bank Stadium on March 17-19 2017.

ü The National SAAC show for 2017 will be held at the Indianapolis Motor Speedway on June 9-10.

ü Trivia: Greg Fritz, the theme was Sept 1966, New cars for 1967.

Upcoming Events:[** Designates UMR SAAC event/activity] 

**09/24: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

**09/24: Pony Express Run / Grand Portage, MN. 

**10/03: Monthly meeting at American Legion-Golden Valley.

**10/08: Monthly Breakfast South@ Starkôs Restaurant in Eagan (7:30am)

**10/22: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

**10/31: Happy Halloween

**11/07: Monthly meeting at American Legion-Golden Valley.

**11/12: Monthly Breakfast South@ Starkôs Restaurant in Eagan (7:30am)

**11/24: Happy Thanksgiving

**11/26: Monthly Breakfast North@ Original Pancake House in Maple Grove (7:30am) 

Secretary, Brian Farr



Oct 2016

BIR Performance Driving School

October 10 - Discover pure performance driving at 

the BIR Performance Driving School. Shift from racing 

fan to a real race car driver in one day. Our instructors 

will teach you the fundamentals of high performance 

driving.

October 2016

October 02, 2016

Street Skills Course 2 #399

October 02, 2016

Street Skills Course 1 #398

October 03, 2016

Basic Rider Course #759-Weekday

October 07, 2016

High Performance Driving #381

October 07, 2016

Sunset Cruise #388, October 7

October 08, 2016

Off Road Driving #394

October 08, 2016

Basic Rider Course #760-Weekend

October 14, 2016

Optima Batteries ChumpCar World Series Test Day, Oct 14

October 15, 2016

Chump Car World Series

October 15, 2016

Basic Rider Course #761-Weekend

October 15, 2016

Dirt Bike Course #799

October 15, 2016

Scooter Basic Rider Course #770-Weekend

October 17, 2016

Basic Rider Course #762-Weeknight

October 21, 2016

High Performance Driving #382

October 22, 2016

Basic Rider Course #763-Weekend

October 23, 2016

High Performance Driving 2 #383

October 29, 2016

American Cancer Society Road America Walk/Run

October 29, 2016

Basic Rider Course #764-Weekend

October 29, 2016

Teen Driving #406

October 30, 2016

Teen Driving #407

HELLO! We,Nyle andCaroleLaGrange,wereaskedto presentanintroductoryñwrite-upòfor theclubnewsletter. Weappreciatethe

warmwelcomewe receivedfrom theUMRSAAC clubmemberson theeveningof September12, 2016.

Werelocatedfrom our (past)retirementhome,nearGrandRapids,MN, to NorthBranchmid-2015, seekingamoreappropriatelocation

to suitour interests,aswell ascloserproximity to family andtheTwin Cities.

Caroleoriginally hailsfrom Ashland,WI, andgraduatedfrom HamlineUniversitywith amajorin Anthropology. Caroleretiredfrom the

paralegalprofession,andalsoservedasaproofreaderfor Ashlandôsnewspaper. Sheis amotherto four children,hasonegrandsonand

anothergrandchildduein December.

Nyle was raisedin NorthernMinnesotaand Iowa, educatedin MechanicalEngineeringin Illinois, servedfour yearsin the U.S. Air Forceand retired as an international

corporatepresident,followed by a termin municipalpolitics(yuk!) andvariouscommissions. He is a fatherto two childrenandgrandfatherof two.

Previously,Nyle wasanactivememberin a Corvetteclub in theKansasCity area,showingandattendingconcourseeventsasa participantandjudge,aswell asparticipating

in eventssupportingtheSpinaBifida fight.

Caroleôsprimaryinterestssupportpreservingournaturalenvironment,wildlife andour two (spoiled)dogs,in additionto boating. Sheis anavid supporterandcareparticipant

at theVinceShuteBearsanctuaryin Cook,MN.

Nyleôsinterestsincludearts/graphicarts,focusingonwildlife watercolorpaintingandcars(nowMustangs). WehaveaRaceRed,2012, V6, PremiumMustang.

Webelievethatmembershipin anorganizationis comprisedof threeelements:

1. Contributingeffortsin supportof theclubôsvision;

2. Gainingfriendshipsthroughsocialconnections; and

3. Acquiringknowledgethroughcommoninterests.

A contributingfactorin joining UMRSAAC wastheheartwarmingclubôssupportof theWoundedWarriorFamily Foundationcontributions.

Again, thankyou all for your warmreception.

Nyle andCaroleLaGrange
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http://www.roadamerica.com/experiences/driving-school/high-performance-2/high-performance-driving-2-383.html
http://www.roadamerica.com/event-cancerrunwalk.html
http://www.roadamerica.com/experiences/motorcycle-schools/basic-rider-course/basic-rider-course-764-weekend.html
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The car run started out with a light rain and changed to sunshine later in the day.²Ŝ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƻŦŦ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘŜǾŜ ŀƴŘ tŀƳΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀt 
Automotorplexin Chanhassen.We drove through the country going to Victoria, Buffalo and Delano.We stopped at Veit
Foundation Museum and toured two large buildings.They stored many different kinds of cars and memorabilia.They had a 
large assortment of gasoline pumps also.The grounds around the museum were beautiful.After,
we went to lunch at Peppermint Twist Drive-in in Delano.They did a great job with all the people who came at once.

CRUISE RECAP August 28, 2016 thanks to Roving Reporter, Sue Lindberg 

A racerôs version of a Kiddy Car!?

Online Humor

(Also photo on back cover)



Sue Lindberg, frequent photo 

contributor and active member, sent 

thiséò I like taking photos of almost 

anything but my favorite is my 

grandson and then nature.

These are the trumpeters in the 

Mississippi River by Monticello.ò 

This is beautiful in color.  Go to the 

website to view!!

http://www.midwestshelbyclub.com/

I encourage anyone else to 

contribute to this section of the 

newsletter.  

Unofficially, it 

appears the 

club is not

going to 

participate

as it did

in the past. To 

date, no one 

has stepped 

forward to help 

organize and/or 

come up with 

booth ideas. 

http://www.midwestshelbyclub.com/

